Memorandum of Understanding

University Library

August 10, 2006

The external review of the University Library was completed during the last WASC review of CSULB.  The internal program review of the University Library was completed by the Program Review and Academic Planning Council (PRAP) in Spring 2005.  Under the new program review policy, the AVP for Graduate and Undergraduate Programs concludes the program review process by writing a memorandum of understanding with the college dean (and, where applicable, the director or chair of the program being reviewed or the relevant unit administrator).

This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Division of Academic Affairs and the University Library based on the recently conducted external and internal reviews, on the goals to be achieved and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals during the next program review cycle. Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The program review report expressed concerns regarding funding for the University Library.  The University Library was commended for the professional service it provides to all members of the university community.  This is even more commendable given the fact that the CSULB library has the highest demands on its services of any CSU campus in terms of student per librarian and faculty per librarian.  Over the last review period, the library has made great progress in the implementation of new electronic services and continues to stay current with the latest technological advancements in the field.  Finally, the program review report noted the University Library’s interest and participation in efforts to set goals and to gauge its effectiveness in meeting those goals.  

It is therefore agreed that:

1.  The University Library will develop an assessment plan for its instructional component and implement the plan.  The Library will submit annual reports on assessment activities and findings each June 1 as outlined in the Revised Responsibilities and Timetable for Assessment, endorsed by the Academic Senate in Fall 2005.

2.  The Division of Academic Affairs has and will continue to respond to Library funding needs in the following ways:

· The Library will benefit, along with the other academic colleges, from the continued improvement in the university budget under the Compact Agreement with the Governor with funding derived from enrollment growth;

· In addition, the Library will continue to receive annual augmentations from the Division of Academic Affairs for acquisitions;

· Finally, the Division of Academic Affairs and the Division of Administration and Finance have jointly committed $3.5 million to complete funding for the Library remodeling project. 
This MOU has been read and approved by:

Library Dean

______________________________ Date____________

Assoc. Vice President
______________________________ Date____________

